

MINUTES OF THE 2003 ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

HELD ON 5 MARCH 2003

The AGM of the OU Astronomy Club was held at 7.30 p.m. in the Systems Seminar Room on the OU Walton Hall Campus.  20 Members were present.

1. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Received from Mike Moore and Nancy Dise.

2. MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING

Circulated previously and approved.

3. MATTERS ARISING

None.

4. CHAIRMAN’S REPORT

The 2002/03 year has been very busy and successful.  The refurbished George Abell Observatory was opened in June by the Vice Chancellor and reported in the papers.  The telescope is now installed but still requires calibration.  

The monthly meetings have been well supported by visiting/guest speakers and visits to the Observatory.  

All meetings have been have enjoyed the regular features from Peter Hudson on Monthly Sky Notes and Tim Walker on Astronomy News, and on behalf of the Club, Andy Norton thanked them for their contributions.  

Speakers were:

	Date

	Speaker / Topic


	March 2002

	Stuart Clark

Life on other Worlds


	April 2002

	Open Day Planning


	May 2002

	Nick Hewitt

Deep Sky Observing Projects


	June 2002

	First view of completed Observatory


	September 2002

	First use of the completed Observatory


	October 2002

	Paul Roche

Robotic Telescopes


	November 2002

	Colin McInnes

Solar Sails


	December 2002

	Andy Norton

Outbursts, Orbits and Oscillations


	January 2003


	Andrew Ball
Planetary Landers- Exotic Spacecraft for Strange Places 


	February 2003 


	Use of the Observatory


	March 2003 
 

	Nigel Mason 
The Molecules of life: Creation in the Interstellar medium 


	Summer Programme for 2003/04 

	
	1st April 2003 
 

	Barrie Jones 
The origin and evolution of planetary systems


	6th May 2003  

	Mike Frost 
Isaac Newton and the Surrey Pumas


	3rd June 2003 
 

	TBA



	


5. TREASURER’S REPORT

A statement of accounts was presented to the meeting.  The Club made a successful bid to the OU Clubs funds which has enabled the purchase of various small items of equipment for the Observatory, and to offset speaker fees and travel.  There remains a healthy balance which can be used for the same purposes in the coming year.  However, now that the Observatory is operational, expenditure on desirable items of equipment is likely to increase.  It was therefore proposed and adopted that the annual subscriptions should be increased to £8 for OU Staff and £10 for Non-OU Staff.

6. NAME OF NEW TELESCOPE

As is the custom, it was proposed that a name should be given to the OU Telescope.  The following names were suggested and where the proposer was present, a supporting statement was made about the individual proposed.

	The Galileo telescope
	Bobby Anthony

	The Digges telescope
	Ray Mackintosh

	The Arthur C Clarke telescope
	John Walters

	The Caroline Herschel telescope
	Blake Devitt

	The Robert Hooke telescope
	Peter Hudson

	The Mike Pentz Telescope
	James Thompson

	The Annie Jump Cannon Telescope
	Tim Walker

	The Alan Cooper Telescope
	Andy Norton


Members present made a paper vote with The Alan Cooper Telescope receiving the most votes.  It was agreed that this should be the name of the OU Telescope and that Alan Cooper should be elected a lifetime member of the OU Astronomy Club.

7. OFFICERS FOR 2003/04

The following officers were elected:


Andrew Norton
Chairman


John Walters

Treasurer


Peta Jellis

Secretary

Andy Norton was thanked for all his hard work over the previous 12 months, particularly as he has been running the Club single-handed after the departure of the Treasurer from the OU.

8. ANY OTHER BUSINESS

8.1 WORKING PARTY FOR CALIBRATION OF THE TELESCOPE

The need for a Working Party to set up and align the telescope as soon as possible was highlighted.  Several members of the Club expressed an interest in assisting with this task.








ACTION:
Chairman

8.2 BID FOR OBSERVATORY MANAGER

A Research Grant bid has been made for a part-time manager to operate the facility and liaise with interested parties who may wish to use it.  If appointed, the Manager could also undertake facilitate and encourage research by amateur astronomers.  

8.3 EQUIPMENT FOR TELESCOPE

Various items of equipment were suggested for purchase for the Observatory.  Members were asked to let the Treasurer have relevant information with costs for consideration.








ACTION:
Members

9. There being no other business, the AGM Closed at 8 pm and continued with its usual business of Monthly Sky Notes from Peter Hudson (supported by an excellent set of slides taken over the year); Astronomy News by Tim Walker and a very interesting talk by Nigel Mason on The Molecules of life: Creation in the Interstellar medium.

Chairman
___________________________

Date

___________________________
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